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Diary Dates Next Week—Science 

Week..Dinner Menu C.  

Monday 22nd – Dress up day for Science 

Week. 

Tuesday 23rd May—am Selected children in 

Kwik Cricket Festival at Benfleet CC. 

Tuesday 23rd May—Year 3 Guidewoods Par-

ents Information Meeting—3.20pm in KS2 Hall. 

Wednesday 24th May—Reception Shared 

Learning morning 9am –10.30am. 

Wednesday 24th May—Year 5 Astronomy 

Roadshow! 

Wednesday 24th May—Selected children in 

Music Festival rehearsal at Heycroft Primary 

9.30am. 

Thursday 25th May— Year 6 Hilltop Parents 

Information Meeting—3.20pm in KS2 Hall. 

Friday 26th May—Last Day before Half 

Term—Non Pupil Day on Monday 5th June. 

Return to School TUESDAY 6TH JUNE. 

Stars of the Week!   

Yellow Charlie Tonge/ 

  Florence Coshever 

Blue  Mia Everett/ 

  Oscar Potter 

Green Erin Freeman 

1ST  Maison O’Carroll 

1AS  Joseph Collins 

1CA  Jacob Brooks 

2JB/CG Roxy Scott Douglas 

2KO  Amy Mouncher 

2EL  Autumn Barteluk 

3DS  Thomas Oxlade 

3LK/AT Cooper Cain 

3CF  Daniel Crewe 

4MT  Hope Buckley 

4MC/CB Louie Clarke 

4LS  Whole Class 

5CS  Lester Ward 

5HR  Matthew Bond 

5HT  Archie Holland-Twydell 

Attendance Stars of the Week are  

KS1…Blue Class with 99% and             

KS2... 4MT and 6JK 

both with  a Fantastic 

100%  

Reminders….Absences...If your child has 

been absent from school, please ensure that 

you provide a letter to the Class Teacher 

detailing the absence on their return to 

school to authorise the absence. We request 

that any medical appointments made for 

your child are outside of school hours wher-

ever possible. Please advise the Class Teach-

er and Office of any forthcoming appoint-

ments in advance. We do require evidence 

(letter, text, email) of all appointments to 

authorise any absence. 

With summer now approaching please ensure 

that your child brings a hat, water bottle 

and has sun cream applied and that every 

item brought into school is clearly named 

including jumpers/cardigans.  

Please ensure that any hairbands/bows 

worn in school are not brightly coloured 

and are not too large. 

Following a minor road accident outside Ed-

ward Francis Primary, please keep your chil-

dren close by and cross with Ron the Lollipop 

Man!                         



Play Buddy of the Week  - Nathan Brown,   Play Leader of the Week  - Luke Byron 

Year 1 Go Wild at Paradise Wildlife Park ! 

On Thursday 11th 
May, Year 1 had an 

exciting day at Para-
dise Wildlife Park in 
Hertfordsire. The chil-

dren had a wonderful 
time seeing all sorts 

of animals…’ I had a 
really good time at 

Paradise Wildlife Park. 
We saw lots of meer-
kats playing in the 

sand!’ said Evie S. 
While Max G. said ‘It 

was a good day out! 
We saw lots of ani-
mals! My favourite 

was the penguins!’ 

 

Gymnastics… 
On Tuesday 

9th May 12 chil-

dren from Grove 

Wood went to 

the Deanes 

School for a Key 

steps Gymnas-

tics competition.  

There were 6 

from Years 3/4 ...Finn T, Emma D, 

Brooke S, Olivia W and Kali P who took 

part in Body Management and Vault  

and Floor Routine and Vault. The chil-

dren performed individually and  Year 

3/4 came a very good 4th overall. 

  

6 children from Year 2 participated... 

Phoebe B, Ayurda S, Roxy SD, Connie 

S, Grace L  and Thomas H. They all completed a floor rou-

tine together alongside ‘Ghostbusters’ (music) and then 

they all completed a vault whereby they had to run and 

jump onto a bench, walk along it and jump off of the end 

and managed 5th place. 

  

Well done to all  who took 

part , each showing dedi-

cation by showing up eve-

ry lunch time to learn 

their routines and each 

one ensured they were 

practising it at home too. 

 

 

 

The Boys football team did the School 
proud with an outstanding display to 
win the Southend United Community 
Games Tournament at Roots Hall. 

They won 3 of their group games 5-0 
whilst stuttering slightly with two 0-0 

draws but it was all good enough to win 
the group and qualify for the Semi Finals 

where we played Darlinghurst.. a close 
battle took place with both teams striking 
the woodwork, 0-0 was the final score so 
penalty kicks it was! We won in sudden 
death with our Goalkeeper Jack scoring 
the winner!  

We crossed swords with Lee Chapel in a 
excellent final, which ended with a 1-0 
victory thanks to a goal from Lester... 

An amazing achievement all round, the 

boys lifted the cup in true champions 
style!! And a special mention to Jack 
who managed not to let in one goal 
throughout the competition and deserv-
edly won Player of the Tournament.. 
Well done boys!! 










